Campus News

PUBLISHED BI-WEEKLY BY THE OFFICE OF THE DEAN OF STUDENTS

February 17, 1969

Vol. 2, No. 8

MEMOS FROM SGA

Secondhand Textbook Sale

The following students should pick up money received from books sold during the secondhand textbook sale or their books which did not sell:

Mac McGlaun Donna Yeatts Ron Clair Judi Coons Ella Hearne Andy Waclawski Judy Marchant Hilda Jones Mary Swift John Bishop Jane Petit Gregory Raines

Please claim either your books or money between the hours of 12:00 noon and 1:00 p.m. any day this week.

We hope that the book sale was beneficial to those of you who participated and

that there will be even greater participation in future efforts of this kind.

Miss Hampton-Newport News Pageant

Any eligible women students who are interested in entering the Miss Hampton-Newport News Pageant may obtain an entry blank in the SGA office (G-203). Who knows, this could well be the first step that will lead to the title of Miss Virginia or even Miss America. Miss America of 1970 is now being selected at one of the local pageants throughout the United States.

There are scholarships offered on the local as well as the state and national levels. Each year some deserving young lady is aided in continuing her education through this local scholarship foundation. This is the most important aspect of the Miss America Preliminary. The training and poise to be gained from participating in a local Miss America Preliminary are invaluable. There is also the fun and fellowship of working with other contestants while rehearsing for pageant night.

New Acting Vice-President

Due to the recent vacancy in the SGA's vice-president position and because of the short time left between now and SGA elections, the Executive Council and the Student Assembly have approved President Wornom's appointment of Mac McGlaun as acting vice-president for the remainder of the term.

Library Rules Abused

As you are all aware, the second floor of the Capt. John Smith Library was reopened through the efforts of the Student Involvement Committee of the Student Government Association with the explicit understanding that the area was to be used for reading and study under the general supervision of the SGA. The SGA believes that our students are mature adults and should require little or no formal supervision in a library reading area. However, a certain few individuals are abusing the privilege and are using this area as a place to smoke cigarettes, eat food, and drink beverages -- none of which are compatible with good library housekeeping and all of which are clear violations of library regulations. All of these pleasures may be enjoyed in the first floor lobby area so there is no valid reason why they should be allowed on the second floor. Therefore, I am appealing to all students to abide by the library rules and to use the second floor area for academic study. Further, I am requesting that any infractions be reported to any officer of the SGA so that they may be appropriately disciplined and thus avoid an unpleasant confrontation with the library administration.

Herb Wornom President, SGA

INTRAMURAL VOLLEYBALL

Due to the great success of last year's intramural volleyball program, we have decided to continue this sport as part of the spring session's intramural program. This year we extend our invitation to all persons (females and faculty members included. Six teams participated and contributed to the success of this sport last year. We would like to see an increase in the number of teams participating, and the fun to be derived therefrom should increase proportionately.

All clubs, physical education classes, teams, etc. are invited to sponsor a team. We request that one person be appointed as team captain and submit a roster of team members to either Wayne Barry or John Morris by February 27. Play will begin by the first week in March. Team members are asked to keep in touch with their captain for further details and schedules.

FROM THE REGISTRAR

Statistics

Registration colsed with 534 students enrolled in day classes. 389 of these are full-time students. This is an increase over last spring's enrollment.

Associate in Arts Degree

Candidates for the Associate in Arts degree should file the notice of candidacy with the Registrar by March 17, 1969.

Dean's List

The following students qualified for the Dean's List:

Brenda Burnette Steve Humphries Mary Jane Reid Ronald Clair Ann Marie Lee Stephen Mark Smith Kathleen Maher Marva Tan Barbara Collins Charles Cook Karen Marr James Thornton Esther Martin Larry Elmore Glenn Vogelin Linda Gray Cynthia Motes Carolyn Wall Randal Huber Alyce Poff

Course Drops or Withdrawal from School

All students are reminded that anyone wishing to drop a course or to withdraw from college must see the Registrar to make the official arrangements for such an action. Students may drop a course without penalty or change to audit through March 14. Withdrawals without grade penalty may be made through April 9.

PHYSICAL FITNESS RESULTS First Semester - 2nd Test 1. Donald Hall 688 2. Arthur Downs 684 3. John Seawell 656 4. Wade Butler 654 5. John Anderson 653 6. Pat McLean 653 7. James Proctor 650

7. James Proctor 650 8. Robert Hines 645 9. Tom Hipple 643

638

10. Dan Hogan

PRESS DIRECTOR APPOINTED

Mr. Richard E. McMurran has been appointed Director of the College's Press, Radio, and Television Bureau. Anyone having information which might be of interest to these media is urged to get in touch with him.

BAND CONCERT

A 15-piece band from Elon College in North Carolina will present a concert in Ratcliffe Gymnasium on Friday, February 21, from 8:00 to 10:00 p.m. Admission is free. This band plays contemporary music and music in the Glenn Miller style. Mr. Jack O. White is the bandmaster. Everyone is invited.

XEROX ON TRIAL

The Xerox machine in the library is on a trial basis. In order for the rent on the machine to be paid, approximately 700 copies must be sold each month at 10 cents a copy. During the month of January, 600 copies were sold. If as many copies are sold in February, the machine will remain in the library during the month of March for your use.

The Xerox machine will make copies of pages from books and periodicals as well as copying any printed page. Just ask at the circulation desk to have your copies made!

LOST AND FOUND

Mrs. Betty Spahr, Receptionist in the Administration Building, is in charge of lost and found articles.

DO YOU WANT TO GO TO NEW YORK?

Mr. Ambrose, Professor of Government at CNC, is taking a group of students to New York during spring vacation. The main purpose of the trip is to visit the U.N. Tentative plans are to leave either March 31 or April 1. The cost has not yet been determined, but it will probably be around \$50.00 for the three days. If you are interested, contact one of the following as soon as possible: Mr. Ambrose - Office-G113-A, Meg Lucy or Bob McNichols.

IT'S A HAPPENING!

The CNC Choir is now accepting new members for the spring semester. All interested students are invited to join. Contact Nike Harris, Student Director, in room G-203 by February 25. Office hours: Mon, Wed., Fri. - 10:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.

Bake sale: February 18, sponsored by CNC Choir members

Time: 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Place: Foyer outside student lounge

TRACK NEWS

On Saturday, February 15, Burt Seawell, Gaylon Ryan, and Greg Donner will represent CNC at the State Track Meet.

Our next dual meet is February 19 at Christchurch.

In "Snowball Classic" held at William and Mary, Burt Seawell long jumped 20'10"

and triple jumped 42'7". Both are school indoor records.

On December 12 our indoor track team lost to Christchurch, 53-42, despite good performances by Burt Seawell, Gaylon Ryan, and Greg Donner. Seawell captured 3 firsts and 2 seconds for 19 points. Ryan placed 2nd in the mile and 2-mile. His 10:37.5 2-mile time is a school record. Donner had 1 first, 1 second, and 3 thirds.

Men's Physical Education News - Track

The pentathlon winner was Burt Seawell with 313 points (a new record). Second

was Al White with 275 points.

The pentathlon takes place in the time span of one hour with the contestants taking part in five events. Seawell's performances were: 100 yd. dash (10.4), 880 yd. run (2:23), 16 lb. shotput (30'8"), broad jump (20'3"), and high jump (5'5").

THE BATTLE OF BULL RUN

Faculty - 64 WGH Microphonies - 61

With inspiration given by Dean Windsor, Mr. and Mrs. Pillow, Mr. Miracle, and others on the faculty and staff, as heard on WGH radio, the Faculty was able to overcome the Microphonies. Under the able (?) leadership of Coach Riley, who also tried to play, the Faculty won 64-61. Mr. Riley directed traffic at mid-court as Lean Gene Loving and Bob (Boob) Calvert ran the fast break. Mr. Riley was unable to hold Bob Calvert down, so he automatically looked to the biology department representatives who were keeping the bench warm. Mr. Mollick and Dr. Edwards responded immediately. An added fear was cast on WGH by the presence of Dr. Millar, Mr. Raney, and Dean Windsor. With this team in, we were able to maintain a lead. Mr. Riley (Mr. Wonderful) came back into the game, and the score was again tied. The presence of Bob Calvert as Superman in the second half was not enough to overcome the superior coaching (not playing) of Mr. Riley.

Coach Vaughan and Coach Hubbard played their usual great game and were backed by Lynn Lindberg, Wayne Barry, and John Morris who saw that the Faculty members kept moving. Great credit has to be given to the Faculty for showing up with added credit given to Mr. Riley for handling the coaching duties. This article was written by an

anony

nymous observer.			
WGH		CNC	
Tillevy	23	Vaughan	20
Clark	0	Lindberg	18
Walker	18	Hubbard	10
Comlowski	4	Morris	6
J. J. Bowman	4	Barry	6
Garry	0	Windsor	2
O'Brian	5	Riley	?
Tom Scott	0	Raney	0
Gene Loving	0	Mollick	2
Crawford	0	Edwards	0
Bob Calvert	?	Millar	0
Washington	7		
	61		64